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Chairman Frank Lombardi called the meeting to order at 4:32 p.m.

Members Present: Chairman Frank Lombardi, Vice Chair Donald LaPlante, David Chase,
Lisa Courcy and Marcia Hammon.

Members Absent: Marsha Lombardi, Edith Worcester,

Public Present: NONE

Minutes: A motion was made by Marcia Hammon to accept the minutes as is from the January
11, 2023 meeting. Seconded by David Chase. No further discussion, all in favor, motion carries.

New Business:

The Conservation Commission has become aware of petitions to get rid of the Dalton
Conservation Commission and Dalton Planning Board.

The Conservation Commision is now a member of the NHACC. They offered the commission a
discounted membership rate for the 2023 year.

Frank suggested everyone start looking at the by-laws on their own time. Don said it doesn’t
make any sense to redesign the wheel, find someone that has a good set and modify ours.

No more news on the rails to trails project. The board discussed the path for a while. Frank said
he would send public works director Robert Larson an email to ask him to keep them updated
on any meetings in the future with them.

Don asked if we knew if our funds carried over. Tina said she will ask Judy about this. Frank
suggested we could always use some of the money as a scholarship. They talked about timber
tax and possibly looking into part of that being put in the conservation commission fund.

Correspondence:

The board received a few notices from NHDES:
1.There has been a change in ownership and transfer of a temporary permit from Stored Solar
Whitefield, LLC to NE Renewable Power Whitefield, LLC.



2 Notice of a Shoreland Permit Application was received from 138 Mirror Lake Estates Dr.
(January 12, 2023)

3. A notice for denial for a non-compliant wetland permit by notification application at 138 Mirror
Lake Estates Dr. (January 24, 2023.)

Next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday March 9, 2023 at 4:30 at the Whitefield Town
Office. If there is nothing for the board to review or discuss, it will be canceled until April.

Adjournment: a motion was made by Don LaPlante to adjourn the meeting at 5:13 p.m,,
seconded by David Chase. All in favor, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by:

Tina Wright-Secretary A Frank Lombardi-Chairman
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